
  
 

Resource Management Act 1991 
 
The following application for resource consent has been received by Bay of Plenty Regional 
Council.   
 
The application documents, including an assessment of environmental effects, can be viewed 
at Bay of Plenty Regional Council, Quay Street, Whakatane during normal office hours or on 
our website (www.bopbrc.govt.nz).   
 
Applicant's address for service 
 
Application number RM19-0257. The applicant’s postal address is Central Freightlines Limited 
trading as CFL Contracting, 7 Awahou Road, RD 1, Whakatane 3191, Attention Paki Nikora.  
                  
 
Nature of Application 
 
The applicant has applied for resource consent to extract gravel from the bed of the Whakatane 
River from where the Opawa Stream flows into the Whakatane River downstream to near 
Ohotu Road in Ruatoki North. Gravel will be extracted from the dry riverbed in two reaches. 
 
 
This application is to continue a similar operation as consent number 63746, which expired on 
30 June 2017.  This application is to extract up to 20,000 m3 per year, or 200,000 m3 over ten 
years. Proposed hours of operation are 7 am to 6 pm Monday to Friday, and 8 am to 12 pm 
on Saturdays.  
 
The application is for a ten year consent term. 
 
 
Submissions 
 
Any person may make a submission on the application by sending a written submission to Bay 
of Plenty Regional Council at PO Box 364, Whakatāne, facsimile 0800 884 882, telephone 
0800 884 880, no later than 5.00 p.m. on Friday, 28 August 2020.  
 
The submission must be dated, signed by you and include: 
 
1 Your name, postal address, telephone number and facsimile number (if applicable). 
2 Details of the application, including location. 
3 Whether you support or oppose the application. 
4 Your reasons for the submission. 
5 The decision you wish the Bay of Plenty Regional Council to make. 
6 Whether you wish to be heard in support of your submission. 
 
A submission template can be downloaded from our website www.boprc.govt.nz or submission 
forms are available from our offices.  
 
A copy of your submission must also be served on the applicant at the address given, as soon 



as reasonably practicable.   

Dated at Whakatane this 31 July 2020. 

Fiona McTavish 
Chief Executive 


